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~ Note from the Editor ~ 
Another season over..... And there was silverware in the trophy 
cabinet once again! Well done to all the teams this year but 
especially to the Mixed A's who brought home the 
Leicestershire League Mixed Plate. A special mention also goes 
to the Ladies 1st XI and Men's 2nd XI, both of which finished 
third in their respective leagues, narrowly missing out on 
promotion. A round-up on all the teams can be found on page 
4.  
 

There have been a number of changes made at the Club during the AGM, 
including the appointment of our new Chairman, Nick Riley. A link to the 
minutes of the meeting can be found on page 2, and if anyone has any questions 
or wants to fill one of the vacant roles, please get in touch with Nick.  
 
In the meantime, I hope you have a lovely summer and stay fit for the new 
season! 
 
~ Manisha Chandarana, Editor 
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Events

 
 

 Committee meetings ï These are arranged at regular times throughout the year and everyone is 
welcome to attend. The next one will be held on Wednesday  11th  June  2014  at the Coach & 
Horses pub in Lubenham. Minutes are posted on the club's website www.mhhockey.co.uk.  

 
 Super Sixes - a fast and furious format of the game which is great for keeping up skills during the 

summer break - will be starting at Fleckney Sports Centre on Fridays from 6th June to 11th July 
2014 from 7.00-8.30pm. If you want to get involved, then contact Simon Moralee by email 
sjc.moralee@btinternet.com.  
 

 Lee Gaterell is raising money for the Macmillan Nurses by doing the Longest Golf Day Challenge - 
72 holes, 26+ miles, teeing off at 4.45am, over 450 swings. To sponsor him, you can either visit 
www.justgiving.com/McGinleysWildcards or text LSMK83 £5 to 70070. 

JOIN THE CONVERSATION.....  

FOLLOW US ON TWITTER: @mhhockey  

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK:  

óMarket Haborough Hockey Clubô 

 JOIN OUR FACEBOOK GROUP:  

MHHC Rocks  
 

http://www.mhhockey.co.uk/
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Club News
 

 

FROM THE CHAIRMAN  
 

Well, I suppose I should start by 
saying thank you for electing me 
Chairman!  
 
Itôs been a good year on the pitch, 
and a great end-of-season party, 
but there are some pressing 
issues that will need to be 

addressed over the summer to make sure that we are 
in good shape for next season. The first of these will 
be to work out how many teams we can support 
across all the disciplines we were represented in this 
year (Men, Ladies, Mixed and Badgers), although in 
an odd way, this also kind of goes hand-in-hand with 
the other important issue that a number of people 
have spoken about over the past year or so, which is 
of course selection policy.  
To this end, we will look at updating the selection 
policy at the next committee meeting (Wednesday 11 
June) as without understanding how we spread the 
players we have between teams, we will struggle to 
be able to work out what teams we are likely to be 
able to field in the coming year. 
 
As is usual at this time of year, we are also short of 
people to support on the committee, aligned to the 
new constitution we agreed on at the AGM ï the 
most pressing posts we need to fill are the pitch 
(facilities) secretary and umpire secretary roles. 
Without somebody co-ordinating these vital 
activities, we will genuinely struggle to run as a club 
this season. If you are interested in helping out with 
either of these roles, a team captain role (or in any 
other capacity on the committee), please let myself 
or Matt Jenkins (the new Club Secretary) know.  
 
The same goes for if you have any suggestions, 
comments or thoughts about the club and things you 
would like to see happen (or not), please do get in 
touch ï to help keep the club where it is, and ideally 
move it forward, I really do need your input! 
 
~ Nick Riley, Chairman 

AGM NEWS  
  
The minutes from the AGM can be found online: 
 
http://files.pitchero.com/clubs/25459/30_04_14-
AGMMinutesv1.0.pdf 
  
The following positions were appointed:  
 

 
Chairman 
Nick Riley 
 

 
Vice Chairman 
Wyn Sleeman 
 

Club Secretary 
Matt Jenkins 
 

Treasurer 
Anna Birch 
 

Registration Secretary 
Su Jarmulewski 
 

Welfare & DBS Liaison Officer 
Wyn Sleeman 
 

Gate Collections Officer 
Jason Perry 
 

Communications/Press Officer  
Kerry Moralee 
 

Fundraising Secretary 
Sally Gambles 
 

Kit Officer 
Peter Marsh 
 

Juniors Tournaments Organiser  
Jason Perry 
 

 

 
The following positions remain vacant:  
 

 
Facilities Secretary 
 

 
Umpires Secretary 

Schools Liaison Officer 
 

Club Volunteer Coordinator 
 

Club Development Coordinator 
 

Social Secretary 
 

Team Captains 
 

 

 
A full list of club contacts are available at 
www.mhhockey.co.uk/officials and questions can be 
directed to mhhockeyclub@yahoo.co.uk. 
 
Updated Constitution and Club Policy documents: 
 
The AGM voted on several changes to the Club 
Constitution. A copy of the new constitution and all 
club policies are available on the website under the 
"Information" tab then "Documents" then "Club 
Policy and Process". Alternatively, the following link 
will take you to the correct page:  
 
http://www.mhhockey.co.uk/d/documents.html?group_id=491 
 

 

http://www.mhhockey.co.uk/officials
mailto:mhhockeyclub@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.mhhockey.co.uk/d/documents.html?group_id=491
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UMPIRING COURSES  

The club really needs qualified umpires for next 
season. There is no "experience" needed and it is a 
good chance for you to develop your hockey skills off 
the pitch, or as we pay all umpires £15 a match, 
boost your income!  
 
The courses cost around £45, which the club will 
refund to you after you have umpired your first 6 
matches.  

There is of course no obligation to umpire matches, 
and playing for the club will always come first. 
 
If you know of anybody who is a former or non-
hockey player who might be interested in umpiring 
on a regular basis, or has an interest in helping 
out, please ask them to get in touch with somebody 
on the committee as we typically need 6 umpires 
every weekend during the winter season and they 
don't necessarily need to be a member to umpire 
matches. 

More information can be found at: http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/page.asp?section=1588&sectionTitle=Get+Involved+and+Get+Started 

 

HONOURS BOARD  2013/14  

MEN'S 1ST XI  
 

Player of the Year - Sam Baker 
Most Improved ï Tom Bradshaw 

 

MEN'S 2ND XI  

Player of the Year ï Nick Riley 
Most Improved ï Lee Gaterell 

Richard of the Season ï Ryan Dreyer 
 

LADIES 1ST XI  

Player of the Year - Sue Henderson 
Most Improved - Molly Quilter 

 

MIXED A'S  

Male Player of the Year - Barry Liddle 
Female Player of the Year - Charlie Fowle 

Most Improved - Matt Roberts 
 

MIXED B'S  

Male Player of the Year - Steve Parr 
Female Player of the Year - Tilly Boa 

Most Improved - Marissa Bole 

MIXED C'S  

Male Player of the Year - Mick Morgan 
Female Player of the Year ï Eleanor Rhodes 

Most Improved ï Su Jarmulewski 
 

BADGERS  

Male Player of the Year - Josh Osborne, 
Female Player of the Year ïLauren Iliffe 

Male Most Improved ï Tom Whelan 
Female Most Improved - Eleanor Cawthrow 

Outstanding Achievement ï Tom Moorhouse 
 
 

CLUB AWARDS  

Most Improved Player ï Tom Pedler 
U21 Male of the Year ï Tom Pedler 

U21 Female of the Year ï Molly Quilter 
Club Person of the Year ï Nick Riley 

Raoul Mercer Veterans Award ï Wyn Sleeman 
 
 

 

As well as winning U21 Male Player of the Year and 
Most Improved, Tom Pedler was also part of the 
winning JAC U14 County Tournament team. This is an 
end of season tournament held between the nine 
counties in the Midlands.  Tom played in every game 
with the team recording a return of P5, W4, D0, L1, 
GF6, GA 2. He will also be finding out the outcome of 
the JRPC trial late in May. As befits a boy of 13 he's a lad 
of few words but he'd like to thank all those who played 
in front of him in his inaugural season. In particular 
he'd like to thank them for all their mistakes that gave 
him the opportunity to win the awards!? 

 

 

Tom Moorhouse - Badgers 
Outstanding Achievement 

http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/page.asp?section=1588&sectionTitle=Get+Involved+and+Get+Started
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Captainsõ Corner

 

Mixed A's 

 

Position Teams Played Won Drawn Lost For Against Goal Diff Points 

1 LHA 20 16  2  2  87  19  68  50  

2 LTH 20 16  1  3  97  30  67  49  

3 RTH 20 14  2  4  109  42  67  44  

4 LCA 20 13  4  3  53  30  23  43  

5 BED 20 11  1  8  58  51  7  34  

6 MHA 20 8  4  8  40  47  -7  28  

7 BAR 20 7  5  8  41  32  9  26  

8 NOM 20 6  2  12  45  64  -19  20  

9 LCB 20 3  2  15  30  119  -89  11  

10 RAN 20 2  1  17  31  91  -60  7  

11 PHO 20 1  2  17  24  90  -66  5  

 
Well here we are at the end of what has been a relatively good season for the A's. Following on from the 
considerable cup success last season and respectable mid-table finish, I took over the challenge of being 
captain from Ryan. At the beginning of the season I was hoping to build on the achievements of the 
previous year and keep up the excellent team atmosphere. I feel we have done that. 

 
This season we can look back at some great performances on both a 
team level as well as individually. We were competitive in the majority 
of games, with just one game where we were slightly outclassed! The 
personal highlight was the spirit that we showed in the comeback to 
draw against Loughborough Carillion A. We also had strong wins 
againts Rutland and Barbarians. The league season ended with us 
having won the same number of games as we lost which consolidated 
sixth place in the league.  
 
The story of the season, however, was the fantastic run in the plate. 
Exiting the cup against Loughborough Carillon A in a closely fought 
game left us as the highest placed team in the competition. It was 
important that we tried to live up to those expectations. After a bye in 
the first round, we beat Leicester Hospitals 4-3 and in the following 
game sneaked past Baggies 
Odd Socks on flicks to get to 
the final. 

 
In the final against Nomads we were involved in another tight 
game where both teams had chances to win. After going behind 
we equalised courtesy of Simon Moralee on the stroke of half-
time. The scoreline stayed the same until the final whistle and 
after a goalless extra time the game went to the dreaded flicks. 
Harriet Graham, Simon Paine and Neil James scored the 
decisive flicks in a 3-1 victory which started the celebrations. 
 



MHHC Quarterly June 2014 

 

 

Page | 5  

 

I would like to thank everyone who has played during the season and particular thanks for the help that I 
have received in my first season as captain. Special mention to our players of the season, Charlie Fowle 
(Female Player of the Year), Barry Liddle (Male Player of the Year) and Matt Roberts (Most Improved 
Player) who thoroughly deserved their awards. 
 
I have certainly enjoyed the challenge of being captain this year which has been made easier thanks to the 
support of the team. Best of luck to whoever takes on the armband for the next season... 
 

~ Ben Handley, Mixed A's Captain 

Mixed B's 
Position Teams Played Won Drawn Lost For Against Goal Diff Points 

1 RTO 20 13  3  4  101  48  53  42  

2 GRE 20 11  5  4  66  46  20  38  

3 LCH 20 12  2  6  37  27  10  38  

4 LCF 20 10  5  5  56  30  26  35  

5 MHB 20 11  0  9  57  59  -2  33  

6 LCK 20 8  5  7  47  40  7  29  

7 SW 20 8  1  11  48  54  -6  25  

8 ACA 20 7  2  11  41  51  -10  23  

9 BC 20 6  5  9  32  54  -22  23  

10 ASH 20 6  2  12  46  83  -37  20  

11 RNS 20 2  2  16  18  57  -39  8  

 
First season as B team captain done and dusted! 
This season has absolutely flown by and I feel Iôve 
learnt a lot ready to apply for my 2nd season 
with the Bôs. B team have finished in a positive 
5th place in the league which all the players have 
worked hard for.  
 
The team have been amazing, all showing 
dedication and fight to make a good first season as 
the new and improved B teaméhopefully to 
progress and achieve even more next season. Weôve 
had a good run of wins, with a few losses thrown in 
to keep us on our toes and to keep us motivated to 
do better week after week.  
 
Big thank you to all the regular B team players who 
have made this season so enjoyable, on and off the 
pitchébring on next season! 
 
~ Rachel Tidmarsh, Mixed B's Captain 
 

Mixed C's 
Position Teams Played Won Drawn Lost For Against Goal Diff Points 

1 BOS 16 13  0  3  92  22  70  39  

2 HAR 16 11  0  5  63  40  23  33  

3 BRS 16 9  2  5  46  36  10  29  

4 DMU 16 8  3  5  52  26  26  27  

5 HOR 16 7  3  6  38  30  8  24  

6 AAD 16 6  1  9  27  52  -25  19  

7 GRH 16 5  1  10  40  51  -11  16  

8 LCM 16 4  4  8  33  45  -12  16  

9 MHC 16 2  0  14  10  99  -89  6  
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MEN's 1st XI 

Team  Played  Won  Drawn  Lost  For  Against  Diff.  Points  

Chesterfield  18  16  2  0  86  24  62  50  

Sikh Union [Nottingham]  18  13  1  4  72  39  33  40  

Loughborough Town  18  10  3  5  77  36  41  33  

Wellingborough  18  8  3  7  58  59  -1  27  

Melton  18  7  4  7  53  52  1  25  

Leicester  18  6  3  9  40  52  -12  21  

Boots  18  5  6  7  41  58  -17  21  

Derwent  18  5  4  9  36  52  -16  19  

Nottingham  18  6  1  11  39  61  -22  19  

Market Harborough   18  0  1  17  29  98  -69  1  

 

MEN's 2nd XI 

Team  Played  Won  Drawn  Lost  For  Against  Diff.  Points  

Leicester University  14  9  3  2  41  20  21  30  

Derby Asterdale  14  8  3  3  34  20  14  27  

Ma rket Harborough   14  7  5  2  42  19  23  26  

Buxton  14  7  5  2  38  18  20  26  

Atherstone Adders  14  4  4  6  27  37  -10  16  

Kettering  14  4  2  8  20  32  -12  14  

Rolls Royce  14  2  2  10  19  45  -26  8  

Ramgarhia [Derby]  14  2  2  10  10  40  -30  8  

Wootton Wanderers  0  0  0  0  
   

0  

 
Well here we are at the end of another season and 
what a season it's been. The Men's 2nds started out 
the season with the aim of being competitive in our 
league after finishing the previous season rock 
bottom with only 2 wins and 1 draw to our name.  
 
Unfortunately our first game at home to Buxton 
didn't go quite to plan and proved that possession 
doesn't always make wins as we went down 4-2 in a 
match we really should have got something out of. 
After the match the lads got together and had a chat 
with the decision we weren't going to have another 
season like the previous and we were going to go out 
and win our next match. The lads kept to that as we 
hosted Derby Asterdale, who had been relegated 
from the league above over the summer, running out 
comfortable 4-1 winners. This was the start to an 
undefeated run which went all the way through until 
the beginning of February when Derby got revenge 
with a 2-0 win over us. That was our second and last 
defeat of the season as we finished strongly with a 9-
0 victory over Ramgarhia and a 5-1 win in the local 
derby against Kettering. 

 
At the end of the season the team were able to hold 
their heads up and be proud of what we achieved 
and the stats speak for themselves, top goalscorers 
in the league, 2nd best defence in the league 
(conceding only one more goal then the top 
defence), best home record in the league (W5, D1, 
L1), no team in the league took all 6 points off us and 
we ended up third missing out on promotion by 1 
point. All in all, for a team this time last year sat 
rock bottom of the league to a team that was pushing 
for promotion and even challenging for the title for 
the vast majority of the season it has been a great 
season and next year we hope to build on it. A quick 
couple of thank you's for people who have helped 
out throughout the season: 
~ Nick Riley for doing so much work behind the 
scenes that people don't realise. 
~ Bill Humphries for always making himself 
available to umpire (and not just the men's games). 
~ Ryan Dreyer for being a very passionate vice 
captain. 
~ And to the rest of the guys that have played or 
helped out throughout the season, we couldn't have 
done it without you. 
~ Lee Gaterell, Men's 2nd's Captain  

http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=27
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=34
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=30
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=35
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=32
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=29
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=26
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=28
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=33
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=31
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=144
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=142
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=145
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=141
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=140
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=143
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=147
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=146
http://www.mrha.co.uk/mwTeam.asp?teamid=148
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Ladies 1st XI 

 
P W D L F A GD Pts   

1 
 

 Hinkley  Women's 1s  16 12 3 1 58 20 38 39 
 

2 
 

 Loughborough Students  Ladies 4s  16 12 2 2 76 20 56 38 
 

3 
 

 

Market Harborough 

 Women's 1  

16 10 5 1 63  16 47 35 
 

4 
 

 Melton  Ladies 1st XI  16 8 0 8 22 35 -13 24 
 

5 
 

 Leicester University  Women's 1  16 6 3 7 32 21 11 21 
 

6 
 

 Half Century  Ladies 1s  16 6 1 9 36 47 -11 19 
 

7 
 

 Leicester  Women's 3  16 6 0 10 32 30 2 18 
 

8 
 

 Charnwood Sileby  Ladies 1s  16 2 1 13 13 77 -64 7 
 

9 
 

 Lutterworth  Ladies 1  16 2 1 13 23 89 -66 7 
 

 

Expectations were high for the Ladies this season after winning 
promotion and the Leicestershire Womenôs Cup last year and 
winning every game in the process! However, this season in the 
Premier League proved to be a tougher test and it soon became 
clear that it was to be a three horse race for promotion to the 
Midlands Leagues. The battle lines were drawn early on between 
Harborough, Hinckley, who had just been relegated from the 
Midlands and who were determined to go straight back up, and a 
very strong Loughborough Students side, who had a huge squad of 
players to call upon. With only one team going up, the battle for 
that place was as tight as it could be with all three teams taking 

points off each other and winning the majority of their other games. It was only in the final few games that 
promotion was decided. With just 3 matches to go, although Harborough had drawn more games than our 
two closest rivals, we remained the only team still unbeaten, when finally, the record was lost to rivals 
Hinckley, in a 2-1 defeat after a tightly-fought match.  

Despite the fact that we may look back on the season and think that perhaps we should have won some of 
the games that were drawn, the Ladies finished a very creditable 3rd in the league, which for a team which 
has only been playing together for two seasons, is a fantastic achievement and I am a very proud captain! 
We finished with the 2nd highest number of goals scored and had the best defensive record. Credit must go 
to our goal keeper Angie Shaw who kept so many clean sheets and who has also recently been selected to 
play in the Over 40s Midlands Masters competition.  

Top goal scorer this year was new signing Kayleigh Glover who scored an impressive 45 goals overall, 
including 33 league and cup goals and 12 in friendlies. Ellie Hand also had a great season in front of goal, 
scoring a total of 25 goals for the season. Player of the Season went to veteran Sue Henderson, who has also 
been selected for the Midlands Masters tournament, with Molly Quilter winning Most Improved. 

Weôre now looking forward to 7-a-side summer league before re-grouping for some pre-season 11-a-side 
friendlies to prepare us for what I am confidently predicting will be a promotion winning season next year 
(you can quote me in next yearôs end of season newsletter on this one! :-D) 

My final word is a word of thanks to Simon Moralee for being dragged out of bed bright and early on 
Saturday mornings to coach us into some semblance of order! Thanks also to Bill Humphries for once again 
turning out in all weathers to umpire for us and to our sponsor Matthew Wennington and his company Fast 
Ant. 

~ Kerry Moralee, Ladies 1st's Captain  

http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=81846
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=34949
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=81845
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=81845
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=13107
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=81844
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=15062
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=81843
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=2806
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/fl/clubs/tv.asp?t=20316
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Juniors News 
 

JUNIOR SUNDAY TOURNAMENTS  
 
The Under 9s have played some great matches in four junior tournaments this season, including our own 
very successful tournament on Sunday 6th April in which both the Under 9s and Under 11s came runners- 
up. The Under 13s have also played well in four junior tournaments with some great results. 
 
A big thank you to all the coaches, Louise Tremlett, Ady Kendall, Gary Pedlar, Jo Bevan, Wyn Sleeman and 
Ryan Dreyer for giving up their time on a Sunday to help coach and organise the teams. I would also like to 
thank all the parents for supporting their children and the club at the tournaments. 
 
We have lots of passionate future stars in MHHC! Have a good summer and see you next season. 
 
~ Jason Perry 
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Useful Information

 

 

Social 
Media       
 
 
Online   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Email   

Facebook: 'MHHC Rocks' and please óLikeô Market 
Harborough Hockey Club  
Twitter: @mhhockey 
 
www.mhhockey.co.uk ï MHHC 
www.lmha.co.uk ï Leicestershire & Rutland Hockey 
Association 
www.mrha.co.uk ï Midland Regional Hockey 
Association (Menôs) 
www.leicswomenshockeyleague.org.uk - 
Leicestershire Womenôs League 
www.englandhockey.co.uk  - England Hockey (all 
kinds of information for playing, watching and 
coaching hockey) 
 
Club Chairman ï Nick Riley 
mhhockeyclub@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Newsletter Editor ï Manisha Chandarana 
mhhockeyeditor@yahoo.com 
 
Registration Secretary - Su Jarmulewski 
 

Home games are at Welland Park Community College, 
Welland Park Road, Market Harborough (affectionately 
known as the Sandy Siro). Post-match teas are at Coach & 
Horses, Lubenham.  

 
 
Especially during winter, it is important to keep an eye on 
MHHC Rocks and check your emails, and also make sure 
that your captains and coaches have your contact details in 
case training or matches need to be cancelled due to bad 
weather. Communication is key to helping the club run 
smoothly so please make sure you stay in touch! Contact 
details for club officials can be found on the club's website. 

   

Thank you to our sponsors:  

 

 

 
 

 

  

 
The next newsletter is out in September 2014. Please email any content or news items 

to mhhockeyeditor@yahoo.com before 15th August 2014. 

http://www.lmha.co.uk/
http://www.mrha.co.uk/
http://www.leicswomenshockeyleague.org.uk/
http://www.englandhockey.co.uk/
mailto:mhhockeyclub@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:mhhockeyeditor@yahoo.com

